MINNESOTA POLLUTION CONTROL AGENCY
COMMISSIONER'S SITE REPORT
TO THE PETROLEUM TANK RELEASE
COMPENSATION BOARD

Site: Junction Oasis

Site ID: LS0020296

Applicant: Inter City Oil Company

Date Commerce Received Application: 9/5/2017

| 1. Appropriateness of the Corrective Action

As part of the application review process, Petroleum Tank Release Cleanup Fund (Petrofund) staff will
verify with Minnesota Pollution Control Agency staff whether or not the corrective action described in the
application was appropriate in terms of protecting public health, welfare, and the environment, pursuant to
Minn. Stat. § 115C.09, subd. 2a, item (d) (2016).

[2. Compliance with Applicable Requirements: INADEQUATE ]

Information readily available to the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency shows that the applicant
has complied with the applicable requirements of Minn. Stat. § 115C.09, subdivision 3(i) (2016), with the
following exceptions:

CORROSION PROTECTION

The applicant was not in compliance with corrosion protection requirements for tanks and/or piping
under state rules (Minn. R. 7150.0100, subps. 2-5 (2015), Minn. Stat. § 116.49, subd. 2 (2016),
and/or 40 C.F.R. § 280.20).

-DATE CORROSION PROTECTION REQUIRED:  August 1985

The facility was cited April 2008 during a routine inspection for failure to test and repair the
corrosion protection system. Corrosion protection repaired November 24, 2008. The facility was
also cited in November of 2010 for failure to repair the corrosion protection system. Corrosion
protection as repaired January 4, 2012.

Reimbursement Reduction Recommendation:

The Minnesota Pollution Control Agency recommends a 15 percent reimbursement reduction in
accordance with Minn. Stat. § 115C.09, subdivision 3(i) (2014), and Minn. R. 2890.0065, subp. 1,
item A(1) (2015).

SPILL PREVENTION/OVERFILL PROTECTION

The applicant was not in compliance with spill/overfill protection requirements for tanks under state
rules (Minn. R. 7150.0100, subp. 6 (2015) and 40 C.F.R. § 280.20).

-DATE SPILL PREVENTION/OVERFILL PROTECTION MEASURES REQUIRED: December 1988



During the September 2013 routine inspection, the facility was cited for four spill buckets having
cracks and holes.

Reimbursement Reduction Recommendation:

The Minnesota Pollution Control Agency recommends a 15 percent reimbursement reduction in
accordance with Minn. Stat. § 115C.09, subdivision 3(i) (2016}, and Minn. R. 2890.0065 subp. 1, item
A(3) (2015).

|3. Conclusion

The statements in this report are made solely for the purpose of determining eligibility for
reimbursement under Minn. Stat. § 115C.09 (2016). Nothing in this site report releases any person from
liability, and the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency does not waive any of its authority to require
additional corrective action at the above-referenced site or to enforce other provisions of state law.
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Michael Kanner
Manager, Petroleum Remediation Program
Remediation Division




